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Just 10 hardy souls braved the weather to take part in the Cortachy Circular walk on Saturday 6th. 

The walk began with an absolute downpour and continued cold, sometimes wet and very windy throughout the day. But we managed to have a lovely walk and the rain held off for our tea break outside the cemetery and our lunch break beside the Airlie Monument at the top of the hill.
At the beginning of the walk we made a short detour to see the laburnum arch at the Cortachy churchyard and then walked into the grounds of Cortachy Castle where we saw the famous display of rhododendrons and azaleas. The walk then took us along the river South Esk and over farm tracks to the cemetery at the foot of the hill. It isn’t a particularly steep climb up to the monument and the trees gave some respite from the wind.
After lunch we descended the hill and passed the monument to the Terra Nova Expedition of 1912. We then walked along farm tracks to Dykehead and along the other side of the river to emerge back at the car park.

The wildlife was probably having a day in due to the weather but we did see some lapwings and oyster catchers who got quite agitated as they had young nearby. The flowers were the real stars of the day.  Apart from the laburnum, rhhododedrons and azaleas the wild-flowers were everywhere. These included broom, campion, herb robert, bluebells and speedwell. The trees were also looking magnificent (the estate has many copper beeches) and the hawthorn and horse chestnuts were in full bud. 
Fourteen travelled to Glen Sherup for a 9 mile walk on Sunday 21st. It was chilly in the wind at the Car Park, but we soon warmed up as we climbed up to Glen Sherup Reservoir, and around the North side for a quick coffee stop before the long gentle climb to the top of Tarmangie Ridge.  The views were spectacular, as the fast moving clouds swept over the distant hills to the north.  There was a brief ( 2 minutes) shower as we approached the highest point, but we found a sheltered corrie for our lunch stop, with extensive views South to the river Forth, Loch Leven and the Pentlands in the distance.  The clouds lifted as we started the descent by Innerdownie, and with easy walking on grassy tracks, enjoyed the panorama before us. A short muddy section through the plantation, took us back above the reservoir again and down to the Car Park.
The walk planned for 24th June had to be cancelled due to adverse weather warnings.

Don’t Forget – Winter Walks Planning Meeting. Cupar ‘Y’ Monday 6th July at 7pm.

You would be welcome to join us for a walk in July.

Saturday 4th.  Spittalfield-Caputh Circular. 8 miles. For Details: Tel. 01337 831113

Saturday 18th. Markinch to Buckhaven. 8 miles. For Details: Tel. 01334 652903

Wednesday 22nd.    25th ANNIVERSARY WALK. A short walk followed by Lunch to celebrate the launch of St Andrews & N.E. Fife Ramblers in 1990.   For Details: Tel. 01334 470066
